
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
February 17, 2021 
 

Dan Logsdon 
Director 
National Center for Interstate Compacts 
The Council of State Governments 
1776 Avenue of the States 
Lexington, KY 40511 
 

 

Dear Mr. Logsdon: 

 

On behalf of the American Counseling Association (ACA), I write to express our strong support 
for the Counseling Compact. Founded in 1952, ACA is the world's largest association 
exclusively representing over 53,000 professional counselors in all fifty states. 
 
The American Counseling Association is built on enduring values and a mission that promotes 
human dignity and diversity, respect, the attainment of quality of life for all, empowerment, 
integrity, social justice, equity, and inclusion. Removing barriers to access for critical life-saving 
services in a time of urgent need could not be more important. COVID-19 has exposed 
unacceptable health care disparities throughout our country, highlighting the critical need for 
services. The question we now face is how to promote accessibility of mental health services 
safely across the country. The Counseling Compact is the most viable way of achieving this 
goal.  
 
Much like the existing licensure compacts for nurses, physical therapists, physicians, 
psychologists and EMS personnel, the Counseling Compact will increase licensure portability 
for practitioners while allowing member state regulatory boards to better protect consumers 
through enhanced sharing of licensure information. Existing interstate occupational licensure 
compacts have been successful in reducing barriers for practitioners who wish to provide 
services in other states.  
 
The Counseling Compact will benefit clients and the counseling profession by:  

• Enhancing mobility for counselors who meet uniform licensure requirements. 

• Increasing access to care for clients, ensuring continuity of care when clients or 
counselors relocate or travel to other states. 

• Allowing military personnel and spouses to maintain their certifications when relocating 
with greater ease. 

• Preserving and strengthening the current system of state licensure. 
 



 
 
According to the Department of Defense, military families move every three years on average. 
The Compact helps military spouses relocate and begin work without delay by reducing the time 
and effort needed to gain authorization to practice in a new state, even when compared to 
expedited licensure laws for military spouses. The Counseling Compact will support military 
families, improve access to and continuity of care and increase licensure portability for 
professional counselors while maintaining the current system of state licensure.  

 

While providing these benefits to our members and the counseling community, the Counseling 
Compact also preserves the authority of each state to protect public health and safety through 
existing state regulatory structure. The Compact does not determine scope of practice or alter 
the state practice act in any way.  
 
Unlike national licensure initiatives that supersede state regulatory authority, an interstate 
compact allows a member state to continue to determine the requirements for licensure in that 
state, as well as maintain the state’s unique scope of practice for all professional counselors 
practicing in that state, whether it be through a state-issued license or through a privilege to 
practice. Additionally, by ensuring the sharing of investigative and disciplinary information 
among member states, the Counseling Compact will allow member state regulatory boards to 
better protect the public. 
 
With these benefits in mind, the American Counseling Association is excited to endorse the 
Counseling Compact. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Richard Yep, CAE, FASAE 
Chief Executive Officer  
American Counseling Association 
6101 Stevenson Ave, 6th Fl.  
Alexandria, VA 22304 
 


